
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Retired School Personnel  

Pasco County Newsletter  
Jane Lee, Current Leader                                                                                                           January 2018                                                                                                                 

Letter from Jane  

Dear Pasco retired school staff, 

This is our first newsletter and I hope that you find it helpful.  I have tried to 

include information that I hope you find valuable and to tell you, who havenôt 

tried us out yet, what we have been doing.  FREA or Florida Retired Educators 

Association used to have two units in Pasco County.  One was in Dade City and 

one was in New Port Richey.  Over the years the units were becoming smaller and 

smaller since new retirees werenôt learning about the organization and those who 

had served many years were facing new challenges in life and werenôt as able to 

keep up with the new programs.  In the spring of 2017, I was District 6 director 

and my term of four years ended.  I encouraged the members of West Pasco to 

move their meeting to Land OôLakes to see if we could attract members from all of 

Pasco County since this county is so spread out geographically.  I had some 

faithful members from West Pasco who stayed with me and helped tremendously 

as we found a location to hold our meetings in Pasco County without charging us a 

rental fee.  We met in one location from September until December when the 

restaurant closed suddenly.  Now we begin a new journey, we will meet at the Beef 

OôBradyôs at 7040 Land OôLakes Boulevard through April; this is our last meeting 

until September.  However, our members are encouraged to attend the FREA 

convention in Altamonte Springs May 23 until May 25.   

 Some new retirees are joining us and they are enthused about the great 

program we have put together with the help of Terry Aunchman, one of the Pasco 

County administrators.  Terry put us in touch with Beth Hess who is in charge of 

the Academy of Teaching at River Ridge High School.  Beth has come to speak to 

us at our December meeting and one of our goals is to get an FREA scholarship for 

one of her graduating seniors.  We are also collecting childrenôs books for Bethôs 

class.  Her students use these books as incentives when they go into the 

classrooms to tutor students.   

 We are trying to come up with programs that would interest Pasco retirees 

so please come to our meetings when your schedule allows it and bring your 

friends.  

 

Sincerely,  

Jane Lee 

Current leader 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next M eeting , February 20th ! Hope to see you there!  

 

New Location - 7040 Land OõLakes Blvd. - 11:00 AM  
 

Cathy Alustria author of Backroads of Paradise:  A Journey to Discover Old Florida will be our 

speaker.  Kathy writes about a highway such as US Highway 19 and writes about the interesting 

museums, parks, recreational areas, and so on that are on that highway.  You will find out about a 

road that she chooses and what is on it that you probably never knew or saw before. 

Encourage your retired educator friends to join our group!  
Bring a friend to our next meeting!  

 
Benefits of membership include numerous plans including car and homeowners insurance, dental 

and vision plans, emergency assistance, legal, long term care insurance, and pet insurance. 
 

Want to know more? Visit the FREA website at www.frea.org 

 

 

 

Box Tops for Education  

     We are collecting Box Tops for 

Education that can be found on 

General Mills products such as 

Cheerios.  Labels for Education can 

be found on Campbell Soup cans.  If 

you are not able to cut out them 

out, we have a member who has 

volunteered to do this for you.  Save 

the whole label if necessary.  Each 

box top is worth 10 cents and they 

can be used by a school to purchase 

items such as art supplies, PE 

equipment, and items for 

technology labs. Collect them from 

your friends and neighbors.  Bring 

them to our meeting and we will 

get them to a school in Pasco.  Also, 

South Pinellas County REA collects 

the flip tops from cans for the 

Shriner’s Hospitals.  Bring them to 

our meeting and someone will get 

them to SPCREA. 

Future Meetings  

March 20 – Bill Dumas – Presentation 

concerning our understanding of those who 

are different. 

April 17 – This will be a Fun meeting to sum 

up our year and to plan for the next year.  

We will hear about our member’s summer 

plans and we will invite someone from the 

Pasco administration office to tell us how to 

reach those retiring this year. 

Meeting Location: Beef O’Bradys. 7040 Land 

O’ Lakes Blvd 

Meeting time: 11:00 AM 

 



 

  

Treasurer : Carol Lewis 

 

Information Services Chair : Gary Lewis 

 

Recent Retiree : Chris Page  

 

 

Cheryl showing Chris  and Maryellen how she will share  

 our unit's information . 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Services  

Gary Lewis, information chair, told us about the legislation 

going on in Tallahassee and one of the benefits of 

belonging to FREA which is the EA insurance that we can 

use when we travel. He also told us about future activities 

to take place in Pasco County in the coming weeks.  This 

information was so helpful.   

Volunteer Services  

If anyone volunteers in schools, in hospitals, at church, 

taking a friend to a doctor, and so on, we need to know 

how many hours you have volunteered this past year.  We 

submit this to the state office and at the convention each 

district gets a big check showing the state how many 

hours FREA volunteered in the state of Florida.  Please 

email these hours to our volunteer chair, Martha Kelm.  

Her email address is wgkelm@verizon.net.   

Membership Chair  

Glen Kelm is membership chair for our unit.  If you know 

of anyone who would like to know more about our unit, 

let Glen know and he will contact them.  His email is 

wgkelm@verizon.net.  

Don’t 

forget your 

flu shot! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Change of Address Form  
 

Have you moved, changed your phone number or email? If so, please let 
us know so we can send newsletters, information, and the directory. If 
you know of a member who is ill or has passed, please contact Jane Lee 
at 727-266-4380 or email wlee315695@aol.com.  
 
Name: _____________________________________________________  
 
Email: _____________________________________________________ 
 
Address: ___________________________________________________  
 
___________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone#: ____________________________________________________ 

Travel 
 

Tired of searching the internet to find the best 

deal?  Use SunWorld Travel to save 

money and take the hassle out of planning your 

travel. For details, please contact FREA member 

and Professional Travel Advisor  

Gilles Gamache of SunWorld Travel 

www.SunWorldTravel.com or  

Gil@SunWorldTravel.com 

or call:  850-681-9074 

 



Application  
 

Please complete this entire application. All information is CONFIDENTIAL. THE MEMBERSHIP YEAR IS JULY 1, 
2018 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2019 
 
MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE $45.00 
 
General or Associate   
      
Please check:     New Member _____   Renewal _____         
 
Who encouraged you to join? ____________________________________________________ 
 
Mr. _______ Mrs._____ Miss ______ Dr. _____ Other _______  
 
Years of Service___________ 
 
YOUR NAME: _______________________________________Date of Birth _____________ 
 
Mailing Address: ___________________________________________ Apt/Lot ___________ 
 
City ________________________________ State __________Zip ______________________ 
 
Email Address: _________________________________     
 
Telephone: _____________________________ 
 
SUMMER ADDRESS (IF APPLICABLE) What Months? ___________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date Retired:____________________         Retired from:______________________________ 
 
Interests/Activities:_____________________________________________________________ 
 
PCREA Dues $10 + FREA dues $35 = $45.00 $_______________ 
 
FREF Scholarship Donation $_______________ 
 
DATE: ________________TOTAL$_______________ CHECK #____ 
 
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO PCREA  
 
AND MAIL TO:  Carol Lewis 10307 Fenceline Rd., New Port Richey, FL 34655 
 
 
 

 

 


